
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Welcome to the 2025 school year.  

The mini Quill This term, we are trialling a short, weekly newsletter. The mini Quill will be sent 
out each week to let you know what will be happening in the following week. I would be 
interested to receive your feedback. 

Students in PP-Yr 6 will return to school next Wednesday 5 Feb. It is going to be HOT, but it is 
February, and at least it is not humid. Please discuss how to stay safe in hot weather with your 
children. You might like to discuss the attached poster that teachers will be using in the 
classrooms. Inside play will be provided for all students at recess and lunch times. 

When possible, supervised outdoor play will be provided for those students in Yr 1 – Yr 6 who 
really want to be outside. Outdoor play is always provided in this way and there are usually 4 
or 5 children who choose to be outside. They are supervised by Ms Whyte, reminded to drink 
frequently, and taken inside if they seem to be getting too hot. 

Open classroom for Kindy kids and parents on Thursday 6 Feb Kindergarten students attend 
school on Mondays and Tuesdays in Semester 1, so they will not begin school until Week 2 
this term. However, Mrs McIver will be holding open classroom for Kindy students and 
parents on Thursday afternoon. This will be a great opportunity for the children to come in, 
see how the classroom has been set up this year, find out where to put their bag, see their 
friends, and meet Mrs McIver in the classroom, as they may well be expecting to see Miss 
Musarra there! Parents can bring in their child’s supplies so they can be dropped off in 
relative peace and quiet. 

In 2025, it is Faction Thursdays This year, we are encouraging students to wear their faction 
T-shirts on sports day rather than on Fridays. All students PP-Yr 6 will do sport on Thursdays, 
so pull on your Rockets and Jets gear every Thursday! 
 
Monday 3 Feb 8.50 – 3.05 School Development Day – no students 
Tuesday 4 Feb 8.50 – 2.35 School Development Day – no students 

• Board members workshop ‘Writing the New Strategic Plan’  
9-10.30 

Wednesday 5 Feb Breakfast club 
Students PP – Yr 6 return 

Thursday 6 Feb Kindy open classroom 2-3pm 
Miss Johns away – relief Donna Opalinski 

Friday 7 Feb Breakfast club 
Miss Johns away – relief Donna Opalinski 

Coorow Primary School 
Learning for Life 

 

The mini Quill 
Term 1, Week 1 

 


